

25th April 2013

Mr Barry
Plymouth Brethren Christian Church
92 Station Road
Great Coates
Grimsby
DN37 9NN

Dear Mr

I am writing to extend my appreciation to you for the invaluable support that you, your Rapid Response Team and members of the church provided to my officers following the unfortunate incident at Great Coates on the evening of 9th April.

The opening of your premises to my officers meant that they were able to undertake their duties with minimal impact to other residents in the area. Your continual offer of food and refreshments was also very much appreciated.

Once again, thank you for your generous support, and I wish you all well for the future.

Yours sincerely,

Terry Nicholson (Chief Superintendent)

Area Commander

Tel: 0113 247 2253